
 

3rd December 2021 

Things to note: 

Well, the Christmas spirit has definitely hit us and the children are so excited to 
wear their Christmas jumpers. As you know, this evening is the school fair. It 

would be so lovely to see as many people as possibly there to enjoy the 
different stalls and games. The wonderful Friends of Alexander Hosea have 

done another amazing job in organising this and it makes a huge difference to 
us as a school to have such brilliant support. Thank you so much to everyone 

who is involved in bringing the fair together.  

This week: 

In English, we have now started our superhero stories. The children have been 
setting the scene and introducing the characters, attempting to use good vocabulary 

for their adjectives and verbs to try and make their writing more exciting.  

 

In Maths, we followed on from last weeks Maths. We are all trying to carry over with 
our addition, using column addition and some of use are carrying over into the 

hundreds column as well. We have started to use this method in word problems too. 

 

This week, we have started to program. The children became robots with their 
partner becoming the programmer. The challenge was create an algorithm to get 
their robot from one location of the playground to another. It was amazing to hear 

the mathematical language that was coming out in order to give their robots 
accurate instructions… some people found they needed to ‘debug’. 

     


